














TAKE NOTE

George Elser

Michael Kelly

Kaye Edwards

Louise Tritton

George Elser is honored and excited to
serve on the Board. “Being on the Board
is a way to thank the School for
inspiring our children, C.E. ’04 and
Matthew ’07, to be intellectually curious
and to think independently while at the
same time teaching them to write well. I
especially look forward to serving on the
School Life Committee. My particular
interest is in cultivating an atmosphere
of intellectual risk-taking where students
will encourage each other to explore var-
ious ideas and be willing to question
their own thinking as well as that of
others.”

George and his wife, Angela Scully, are
the parents of Clara Elser ’04 and
Matthew Elser ’07. George is a member
of the Radnor Friends’ Meeting and
serves on their Finance Committee. He
practices equine and real estate law in
Wayne, PA, serves on the Executive
Committee of the Jenkins Arboretum,
and is President of the Tredyffrin Public
Libraries.
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Michael Kelly is a 1975 graduate of
The Johns Hopkins University and
earned his law degree from Villanova
University School of Law in 1978. He
was previously general counsel of the
Aramark Corporation, but in recent
years he has devoted himself to work in
the non-profit sector. Michael served as
a volunteer mentor in the Sponsor-a-
Scholar Program of Philadelphia
Futures, a non-profit organization com-
mitted to helping Philadelphia’s high
school students gain admittance to and
succeed in college. He was chair of the
board of the Balch Institute before it
was absorbed by the Pennsylvania
Historical Society, and he currently
serves on the boards of Singing City and
Friends” School Haverford. He states, “I
was tremendously honored when David
Felsen asked me to consider joining the
Friends” Central Board of Trustees. I am
a great admirer of David, and I also am
impressed by the dedication and exper-
tise of the Friends’ Central staff and fac-
ulty. The School’s commitment to
Quaker values and academic excellence

is very important to me. I look forward
to helping strengthen the School’s

resources to sustain it in the future.”

Michael and his wife, Joan Mazzotti,
are the parents of Andrew Kelly ’09.

Kaye Edwards, associate professor of
general programs at Haverford College,
is currently on sabbatical leave. She will
attend her first Friends' Central Board
meeting in February. We look forward
to hearing more from her.

Louise Tritton has completed her term
of service on the Board where, among
many contributions, she provided
excellent leadership of the School Life
Committee. She is the mother of
Christi Tritton *01. “Over the past
eight years,” she says, “I have watched
the Board, faculty, staff, and students of
Friends’ Central School deepen their
sense of Quaker values while searching
for and finding creative, contemporary
ways to express them. This is the hall-
mark of Quaker education at its best—
may it ever be so.”





















Awards

CLAYTON FARRADAY MASTERSHIP SUMMER
STIPEND AWARD RECIPIENTS 2006

Keith Bradburd (Director of Boys’ Athletics)

Keith participated in the People to People International Sports
Ambassador Program. He coached a youth team in the Haarlem
Cup and worked with several coaches from the Dutch national
team.

Jebb Chagan (Middle School Social Studies)

Jebb travelled south to visit the Trail to Freedom, Civil War
battlefields, Vicksburg, Andersonville, and several southern
plantations. Jebb also spent time helping with recovery efforts
in New Orleans.

Kelley Graham (Upper School History)
Kelley worked on a book about the history of shopping. She
traveled to the Hagley Museum in Wilmington for research.

Terry Guerin (Upper School Drama)
Terry participated in a workshop at the Folger Shakespeare
Library in Washington, D.C.

Mary Gregg (Second Grade)
Mary traveled to Spain to learn more about the Spanish culture
and language, in particular the Andalusian culture.

Kim Parris (Lower School Art)
Kim traveled to Abiquiu, New Mexico where she took a ceramic
course at the Ghost Ranch Conference Center.

Chris Ramsey (Fourth Grade)

Chris traveled to Guatemala to study Spanish at the Jabel
Tinamit School, as well as at a school in Antigua. Chris also visit-
ed her son, Ian ’03, while in Guatemala and examined the woods
and rain forests of Central America in preparation for the Lower
School’s thematic study.

Jim Rosengarten (Upper School History & English)

Jim traveled to Colorado to study the Mennonite religion, the
history of the Rocky Mountain Mennonite Camp, and the
Mennonite ethic of service and non-violence.

Peter Seidel (Upper School Art)
DPeter traveled to Abiquiu, New Mexico to take painting courses
at the Ghost Ranch Conference Center.
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FANNIE COox HENDRIE SUMMER STIPEND
AWARD RECIPIENTS 2006

Keith Buckingham (Physics)

Keith traveled to California State University, Bakersfield and
worked with Art Department Chair, Michael Heivly to develop a

course of study in the area of Chemistry and the Physics of
Color.

Catherine Dawson (First Grade)
Catherine attended the annual National Educational Computing
Conference held at the San Diego Convention Center.

John Gruber (Biology)
John visited the Lepidoptera butterfly collections of the Carnegie
Museum of Natural History in Pittsburgh, PA.

Chris Guides (Middle School Science)
Chris purchased ArcIMS software to be used as a tree database
for the FCS Arboretum as well as for the general public.

Gayle Harmer (Lower School Math)
Gayle purchased math resources for Lower School faculty mem-
bers.

Doug Ross (Middle School Science)

Doug visited the Atlantic Forest of Brazil and other ecotourism
sites to help create a website on ecosystems. Doug traveled to
Curitaba to observe their practices and talk to officials there.

ADVANCED PLACEMENT SCHOLARS

Millan AbiNader ’06

(with Distinction)

Jonathan Milestone *07

Ivana Mili¢-Strkalj *06
Timothy Chawaga 06
(with Distinction)

Noelle Nacov ’06
Eric Nisenbaum ’07
Sarah Drew ’06

(with Distinction) Dana Robinson *06

Benjamin Schutzman *06

Danielle Gershkoff ’06

(with Honor) Jacob Senker *06

Robert Golan-Vilella ’06

(with Distinction)
Adam Greitzer 06
Jonathan Herman ’06
Laura Karabell 06
Natalie Kitroeff 07

Ryan Levan 06
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(with Distinction)
Paul Senker ’06

Micah Siegel-Wallace 06
(with Honor)

Elizabeth Simins 06
(with Distinction)

Adam Valen Levinson ’06
(with Distinction)
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THE RAMSEY AWARD
FOR PROSE

Given by Mary Ann Ramsey '41, a writer,
editor, and public relations director, this
award recognizes a writer for a piece of
fiction or non-fiction prose.

Timothy Chawaga 06

BENJAMIN V. OGDEN AWARD

Given by Mrs. Andrew Joseph Newman,
Jr., and the late Thomas B. Ogden ’45 in
memory of their father Benjamin V.
Ogden, Director of Friends’ Central
Summer Day Camp for fifteen years and
teacher of physical education in the
Philadelphia Public School System.

Mr. Ogden was concerned about develop-
ing future citizens who were aware of
their spiritual, mental, and social respon-
sibilities.

Millan AbiNader ’06, Galen

Guindon ’06, Ryan Levan ’06,
Benjamin Schutzman 06

CALVIN RANKIN AWARD
Established for Calvin Rankin’43, whose

fine and sensitive spirit displayed itself in
a love of great music, in a gift for discrim-
inating writing, and in a character which
combined gentleness with integrity.

Alexander Abelson 06, Danielle
Gershkoff ’06, Benjamin Gilman ’06,
Noah Hecht ’06

LEOLA ADELAIDE SMITH
MEMORIAL AWARD

Established in memory of Leola Adelaide
Smith ’74 by her classmates and friends,
this award is to be given annually to stu-
dents who have an appreciation for cul-
tural and intellectual pursuits and at the
same time are sensitive to the beauty in
nature as well as in people. Leola set an
example for all of us—she possessed dig-
nity, integrity, a desire to learn, a love of
people, and a talent in music and art.

Selin Amado 06, Matthew Miller *06,
Anna Pipes 06, Aleeza Wachs ’06
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Music AWARD

The music award is given in recognition
of loyalty, service, and contributions to
the Music Department. The recipients
demonstrated excellence in composition,
performance and academic achievement.

Danielle Gershkoff 06, Robert Golan-
Vilella ’06, Matthew Miller *06,
Adam Valen Levinson ’06

ART AWARD

The Art Award is occasionally given to
students who, throughout the course of
their high school careers have demon-
strated vision, intelligence, skill, and a
love of image-making. They will have
integrated their eyes, their minds, their
hands, and their hearts.

Rebecca Harmer "06

SUSAN DURNFORD SNIPES
MEMORIAL AWARD

Given by the Upper School Faculty, in
memory of Susan Durnford Snipes, in
recognition of outstanding contributions
to community service in the school.

Millan AbiNader ’06, Elizabeth

Baron ’06, Lauren Engelmyer 06,
Karen Lavi 06, Mikayla Lytton ’06,
Ivana Milié—Strkalj ’06, Rachel Reed ’06,
Dana Robinson ’06, Morgan

Robinson ’06, Amy Thomas *06,

Aleeza Wachs "06

JouN H. McCoLLum
MEMORIAL AWARD

The Home & School Association recog-
nizes graduating young women and
young men representatives of the spirit
John McCollum brought to the commu-
nity of Friends’ Central School.

Dwight Dunston 06, Amber Lee *06,
Julia Pearlman’06, Jennifer Robbins *06

FLORENCE JACKSON AWARD

For twenty-two years, Florence Jackson
was the predominant figure in the area
of girls’ athletics at Friends” Central
School. The Florence Jackson Award is
given to that girl who, through her dedi-
cation to and love of sports, has shown
the coaches the outstanding qualities of
leadership, sportsmanship, and spirit,
which Mrs. Jackson has sought to instill.

Karen Lavi 06

DAviD KIRK
MEMORIAL AWARD

David Kirk was an instrumental figure
in the area of athletics at Friends’
Central. This award is given to a boy
who, through his dedication to and love
of sports, has shown his coaches the out-
standing qualities of leadership, sports-
manship, and spirit which David Kirk
has sought to instill.

Dwight Dunston 06, Andrew
Richardson 06

OUTSTANDING SENIOR
ATHLETE AWARD

The Outstanding Senior Athlete Award
is presented to members of the graduat-
ing class, who have demonstrated out-
standing skills in athletic competition as
members of at least two Friends’ Central
Varsity teams during their senior year.
The criteria for the award include athlet-
ic achievement, leadership ability, and
sportsmanship throughout their high

school careers.

Julia Pearlman ’06, Galen Guindon *06

EXECUTIVE AWARD

Awarded to a boy and girl in the Upper
School who, by vote of students and fac-
ulty, represent the highest qualifications
of school citizenship.

Karen Lavi 06, Dwight Dunston *06



Spring 2006 Athletics Awards

SPORT MOST VALUABLE MOST IMPROVED CAPTAINS
Baseball Phillip Rosenblum Andrew Roth Andrew Roth
Max Bransburg
Softball Sarah Bach Cayla Huppert Karen Lavi
Jen Robbins
Sarah Bach
Boys’ Brendan Kaminsky Henry Friedman Elias Friedman
Tennis
Girls’ Margaret Lile Phoebe Harris Julia Pearlman
Lacrosse Morgan Robinson
Boys’ Thomas Vail Ryan Levan Ryan Levan
Lacrosse Andy Richardson
Jared Smalley
Bob Grasberger
Marco Massaro
Girls’ Jordane Blum Erica Bash LaShae Jacobs
Track Megan Wilson Millan AbiNadar
Jordane Blum
Katie Bash
Boys’ Zachary Malet Ivo Milie-Strkalj Zachary Malet
Track Benjamin Schutzman Matthew Elser Dwight Dunston
Justin Plummer
Golf Robert Golan-Vilella Benjamin Bersoff Adam Grietzer

FRIENDS SCHOOLS LEAGUE
TEAM CHAMPIONS

Boys’ Tennis

Friends Schools League Individual
Champion/Place Finishers

Boys’ Track: 1st Team 400, 1600-Zach
Malet; 800, 3200-Rob Ricketts; Shot
Put-Justin Plummer, Javelin—-Matthew
Miller; Pole Vault-Bryan Farrar;

4 x 400 Relay-Dwight Dunston, Zach

Malet, Rob Ricketts, Ben Schutzman

Girls’ Track: 1st Team 100m, 200m-Megan
Wilson; 4 x 400-Jordane Blum, Megan
Wilson, Tracy Weldon, Michelle Smith;
Long Jump-LaShae Jacobs

ALL FRIENDS SCHOOLS
LEAGUE

Boys’ Track: 1st Team—Justin Plummer,
Matt Miller, Rob Ricketts, Zach Malet,
Ben Schutzman, Bryan Farrar

Girls’ Track: 1st Team—Katie Bash, Jordane
Blum, LaShae Jacobs, Amber Lee,
Michelle Smith, Megan Wilson

Baseball: 1st Team—Phillip Rosenblum,
Honorable Mention-Ricky Moses,
Andrew Roth

Boys’ Lacrosse: 1st Team—Tom Vail,
Marco Massaro, Andrew Richardson;
Honorable Mention—Noor Beckwith

Girls’ Lacrosse: 1st Team—Natalie Kitroeff,
Maggie Lile, Julia Pearlman;
Honorable Mention-Sarah Friedman

Golf: 1st Team—-Rob Golan-Vilella,
Adam Grietzer

Softball: 1st Team-Sarah Bach,
Honorable Mention—-Taylor Lee

Tennis: 1st Team-Basil Coutifaris,
Josh Abel, Elias Friedman, Dan Fedder,
Brendan Kaminsky

State Independent School Track
Champions/Place Finishers

1st Shotput-Justin Plummer
1st 800-Zach Malet

1st 4 x 400-Ben Schutzman, Rob Ricketts,
Dwight Dunston, Zach Malet

2nd Pole Vault-Bryan Farrar
2nd Discus—-Matt Miller

3rd Javelin—-Matt Miller

1st Dicus—Amber Lee

1st 100, 200-Megan Wilson
3rd 300 hurdles-Jordane Blum

1st 4 x 100-Michelle Smith, Jordane Blum,
Tracy Weldon, Megan Wilson

2nd 4 x 400-Jordane Blum, Katie Bash,
Emily Olson, Michelle Smith
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All Northeast Lacrosse League Team
1st team: Marco Massaro, Tom Vail

2nd team: Ryan Levan, Bob Grasberger,
Noor Beckwith

Honorable Mention: Andy Richardson,
Jared Smalley, Andrew Fusselbaugh

Coach of The Year: JB Bowie

Girls’ Lacrosse Academic All
Americans

Natalie Kitroeff, Erica Kivitz, Julia Pearlman

Boys’ Lacrosse Academic All
Americans

Ryan Levan

MAIN LINE TIMES
ALL MAIN LINE

Baseball: 1st Team—Phillip Rosenblum;
Honorable Mention-Ricky Moses

Boys’ Track:1st Team—-Zach Malet,

Rob Ricketts, Ben Schutzman

2nd Team-Justin Plummer, Bryan Farrar,
Patrick DeSabato; Honorable Mention—-Lance
Jones, Ivo Milic-Strkalj, Isiah Hammond

Boys’ Tennis:1st Team-Josh Abel, Basil
Coutifaris, Brendan Kaminsky

2nd Team-Noah Bachow, Henry Friedman,
Dan Fedder; Honorable Mention-Elias
Friedman, Eric Nisenbaum

Boys’ Lacrosse: 1st Team—Tom Vail,
Marco Massaro, Andy Richardson

2nd Team—-Noor Beckwith

Honorable Mention-Andrew Fussellbaugh,
Jared Smalley

Softball: 1st Team-Sarah Bach, Taylor Lee
2nd Team-Katie Ivory

Golf: 1st Team—-Rob Golan-Vilella,
Adam Greitzer

Girls’ Track: 1st Team-Megan Wilson, LaShae
Jacobs, Amber Lee; 2nd Team—Katie Bash,
Tracy Weldon, Jordane Blum

Honorable Mention—-Michelle Smith

Girls’ Lacrosse: 1st Team—Maggie Lile
2nd Team—Natalie Kitroeff, Julia Pearlman
Honorable Mention-Sarah Friedman

Main Line Times Athlete
of the Week

Main Line Life Athlete
of the Week

Andrew Richardson
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The New Friends” Central School Philosophy

Every ten years, independent schools undergo a very thorough review by the Pennsylvania Association
of Independent Schools (PAIS). These reviews offer schools the opportunity to look inward and reflect
on their goals, methods, and philosophy. In anticipation of our review, Friends’ Central examined and
revised the School’s 1994 philosophy last spring. While no substantive changes were made, the new
philosophy better captures Friends’ Central’s guiding principles and aspirations.

ince its establishment in
1845 by the Religious Society
of Friends, Friends’ Central
School, a coeducational, college
preparatory day school for pre-
kindergarten through twelth
grades, has been guided by Quaker
testimonies of simplicity, peace,
integrity, community, and equality.
Underlying all facets of School life
is the belief that “there is that of God in everyone.”
Meeting for Worship is central, providing time for con-
nections among members of the community and
between individuals and their spiritual sources. Peaceful
resolution of conflicts, seeking truth, and collaborative
process are key aspects of a Friends’ Central education.

Friends’ Central offers rigorous and varied education-
al experiences in academics, the arts, and athletics, help-
ing our students realize their potentials and achieve on
the highest levels possible. We encourage trial and error,
critical thinking and questioning, and intellectual
courage in all areas of our curriculum. We strive to bal-
ance competence in using sophisticated technology with
the richness of a humanistic education. Students’ indi-
vidual interests are encouraged and supported while
essential skills are carefully honed.

We intentionally seek a wide spectrum of diversity in
our School community. We respect unreservedly that
diversity and strive to enhance and support it. Diversity
influences how we teach, learn, and communicate. It
enriches the community and furthers the understanding
that each human life is intrinsically valuable and interre-
lated, one with another.

We realize that our students have instant access to
world events, and we help them generate a social con-
science in their actions within the community as well as

in the wider world. We want them to develop compas-
sion for fellow human beings across national boundaries
and to value the environment. Accordingly, there are
many opportunities for service, where experiential
learning provides us with the awareness that we, to
whom much has been given, can make a difference
both locally and globally.

We believe that a friendly, nurturing, and kind
school environment fosters true scholarship and helps
students develop strong ethical values. In a well-ordered
community, adults model behavior for students and
encourage inner discipline. In such an environment, it
is our strong belief that students will grow into con-
tributing, optimistic members of society who will have
a positive impact on human life. ¢
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The PSOC (Parents of Students of Color) committee hosts a
picnic each September at the start of the school year. The PSOC
committee supports efforts to develop greater sensitivity and
open communication within the School community.

1 Ballard Shelton, Terry Jones, 3 Jesse Washington, David Felsen, Don and 4 Kate Schogol, Rob McCord, and Leigh
Briana Folwell 13, Sierra Jones Jin Liu Jackson

2 Olivia Gillison "10, Doug Ross, Charlotte
James "10, Alexa Dunnington 98, and
Emily Pryor
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NOTES FROM FRIENDS

Former Faculty

Bob Emory writes: “So far so good! Best to
all.”

Casper J. Knight, III sent along the fol-
lowing note: “I am retiring this month after
thirty-three years of teaching in private and
public schools. My experience at FCS plant-
ed seeds in my professional development
that aided my growth throughout my

career—a wonderful experience!”

Alumni/ae

1930s

Margaret Baker Walker ’35 has moved to
a senior living residence in Davis,
California, to be near her daughter and
granddaughter in Berkeley.

1940s

Joan Oberly Haviland *42 is now living in
Florida permanently.

Bitten Jensen Krentel *46 is president of
The Wallace Trust, a nonprofit organization
that assists local landowners in obtaining
conversion easements and serves as a sound-
ing board for local open-space planning.
She was featured in an article by the
Reverend Elizabeth Eisenstadt-Evans in

The Philadelphia Inquirer on May 16th,
2006.

James C. Pooley ’46 writes that he is well
and enjoying life. He is still selling real
estate in Washington state and has been
married for four years to Bonnie.

Virginia Keim Cole *48 writes: “We are in
our forty-second year living in the Fairfax
County area of Virginia. Prior to settling
here, my husband and five children and I
were with the U.S. Marine Corps.”

Gayle Waldhauser Martin 42 writes:
“There’s a new baby at our house! Her
name is Mini and she’s bright blue with
white racing stripes on her bonnet. Her full

name is Mini Cooper and they say she can
do 150 mph, but 'm not about to test it
out! She’s fun to drive even though stick
shift takes a bit of getting used to after years
of automatic. And Mini is all mine! Our
son, Todd, back from Australia and daugh-
ter, Robin, from California, joined us for

Thanksgiving.”

1950s

Carol Weinrott Leebron ’50 reports that
her son, David W. Leebron, is the seventh
President of Rice University in Houston,

TX.

Fay Wise Smith ’51 writes: “Our adopted
son, Eric, died suddenly and unexpectedly
on October 29th, 2005 at age forty-two
from a liver disease he had been battling for
years. Life without him is unbelievably sad.
Our daughter, Karen, is in environmental
science in Corpus Christi, and is going for
her master’s degree.”

Jacqueline Watkins Slifka ’52 is president
of the Association of Residential Boards in
New York City and has two grandchildren
Grace, 11, and Josh, 8. She writes: “There is
not any doubt that my most carefree days
were spent at FCS.”

Philippa C. Wehle ’53 retired in September
2005 from thirty years as Professor of
Drama Studies and French Language and
Culture at Purchase College, SUNY. She
enjoys writing, translating, and traveling to
France.

Virginia Lundgren Bortin *54 writes: “I
was saddened to hear of Berenice Woerner’s
death. As teacher and friend, she was one of
the most important intellectual influences in
my years at Friends’ Central. I will remem-
ber her with fondness always.”

Edward V. Clisby ’55 had a mini-reunion
in Venice, Florida with Middy Minster
Larson ’55, Dan Egan ’55, and Allan
Maclean 58 for the vaudville show of Joey
Guy.

Susan L. Kaufmann ’56 writes that she had
a wonderful weekend at the 50th Class
Reunion. “Friends’ Central is a continuing

gift to my life. Thanks for everything!”

Margot A. McKee 56 writes: “I am living
in Westtown in the house in which I grew
up and where we had my graduation party.
I am an associate broker with Weichert
Realtors, West Chester office. I have
recently seen Peg Roatch Nagy ’55 and
John Nagy ’56 and Ann Whitcraft.”

Ann Dothard Walters *58 writes: “Visiting
us this past week and every year for many
years was Frank (Mickey) Milhous, Jr ’60.
and his wife, Clare. They were down here in
Naples to attend the ACE Group Classic
Champions Tour golf tournament.”

Carolyn Duthie Houghton ’59 writes: “T am
moving forward in life as a divorced woman.

Independence is wonderful! So are family and
close friends.”

Tim Patterson ’59 and Betsy Markland
Schwartz 59 recently saw each other in
Guatemala. Tim was there with his church
and Betsy was visiting her granddaughter,
again. Hard to stay away from those grand-
kids! Although their destinations were four
hours apart, they were able to coordinate
their travel plans to say hello.

Elizabeth Mackey Smith ’59 writes: “My
husband, George, is in his fourth year of liv-
ing with ALS (Lou Gehrig’s disease). We hear
Philadelphia is a great area for awareness and
funding. Pass it on...we need to find the cause
and cure!”

1960s

C. Ladd Thomas *60 writes: “Waiting for
Robert Levin 60 to publish his book.”

Noel Sharpless Wittenberg 61 is sorry that
she was unable to join the Class of 1961 for
their 45th reunion, but she was in Hawaii.
She sends her best to everyone. Her youngest,
Krista, was married on March 31st.

Sara Clark Linder ’62 is sad to announce
the passing of her mother Esther Wilson
Clark ’30 on March 27th, 2006. “I am very
blessed to live the best of lives in the Florida
Keys and the Finger Lakes with Chuck, two
children, and six grandchildren.”

Hans J. Moosauer ’63 has retired from a
German air transport company. He now flies
a Challenger—604 for an air executive with
most of the flights worldwide out of Moscow.

Charles A. Hunter, Jr. ’64 has returned to
the Philadelphia area. He is in the commer-
cial real estate department of a regional bank.

Writers’ Journal Books/Val-Tech Media has
published “Win! Poetry Contests” by Esther
Leiper Estabrooks ’65.

Katherine Tucker, daughter of Judith Seltzer
Tucker ’65, is a junior at Georgetown and
spent the spring semester in Paris.
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LOOKING BACK

Bettina Moore, Lower School teacher from 1945-1969, as she leaves for Europe in 1955 to
administer Friends Central’s affiliation with the Centra-Educativo Italo-Svizzero, an elemen-
tary school in Rimini, Italy. Moore spearheaded the affiliation between the two schools
which still exists today. She holds “Rimi,” a puppet she took with her on her travels to help
bridge the gap between the American and Italian schoolchildren. “Rimi” is on display in
Lower School principal Joe Ludwig’s office.
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Bettina Moore leaving for Europe. January 1955
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